Tiree Community Council 

	Date
	4th September 2019

	Time
	7.30pm

	Venue
	An Talla

	Present
	Councillors Present: John Holliday, Robert Trythall, Alison Clark and John Patience
Trust Staff Present: Louise Reid

Public – 7


1. Welcome and apologies. 
· The Chair welcomed all present to the meeting apologies were received from Ian Gillies. 
2. Conflict of Interest
· None
3. Correspondence
· Kevin Hobbs, CMAL has requested to come to Tiree and meet with Tiree Community Council regarding the marshalling area of the Pierhead, it was agreed to encourage this visit, a date will be confirmed. RT to action
· An update is still awaited from CalMac regarding the freight arrangements for during the linkspan works. 
· It was noted that the Mull Ferry Users Committee would like to visit Tiree to discuss the similar issues faced by the islands, it was agreed to write to encourage this visit, a date will be confirmed. RT to action. 
· Some information has been received from Argyll and Bute Council regarding the Land Reform Act, it was noted that this would be available on the Community Council Website.  RT to action.
· It was also noted that Argyll and Bute Council are working on a Thatched Roof project. It is hoped that they will visit Tiree.
· A police report has been received from Police Scotland, it was noted that there have been 61 incidents reported since May, with 5 arrests taking place. It was agreed to try and compare these figures with the same period in 2018. JH to action. 
4. Previous Minutes
· The memorial Sundial has now been placed in the garden of Tigh na Rudha
· JH recently made a request to Argyll and Bute Council for more funds to be allocated to Tiree Community Council for running costs, due to the expense incurred when traveling to meetings on the mainland etc. It was noted that all Community Council’s are facing similar issues, and an increase in budget will not be given for Tiree. 
· JH is still working on creating links with other islands, to combine ideas and voices.
· It was previously agreed to approach Roddy McCuish with a proposal to use the Tiree Service Point for the administration of ACHA and WHHA properties on the island, this has now been done and feedback is awaited. It was agreed to pursue this. RT to action. 
· JP has met with Tiree Community Business to discuss the prospect of a Community Gardens Project. TCB are in favour of this and have agreed to continue the project with input from JP.
· Conformation has been received that both EE and Vodafone customers on the island have seen great improvements with signal and coverage. It was noted that O2 as has also been added to the Coll mast, which has improved O2 signal and coverage on the island as well. 
· There being no other matters arising the minutes of the previous meeting were approved, proposed by AC and seconded by JP. 
5. Tiree Community Council Election
· The deadline for Community Council Nominations is the 23rd September. There are 6 additional spaces available. Encouragement was given for members of the community to come forward. 
6. Scarinish Public Toilets
· Correspondence is still ongoing with Tom Murphy from Argyll and Bute Council, although the council are happy for volunteers to remain cleaning it, it is felt locally that this arrangement is not sustainable. Tiree Community Council are not eligible for an asset transfer meaning that another community group must take ownership of the Toilets. Tiree Community Business have agreed this in principle and are happy to discuss this further with Argyll and Bute Council. It was agreed that Tiree Community Council would stay involved until such a time when links between TCB and A&B Council are established and the project can be passed over wholly to Tiree Community Business. 
7. Pier Head Development 
· Developments are underway at the Pier Head to improve the organisation of the space. There is also a new walkway being implemented with a non-slip covering, and a new waiting room. Next Spring is the deadline for the completion of these works. 

· It is thought that the area is not big enough and should be extended, and the carpark area re developed. 

· It was suggested to hold a meeting with all users of the Pier Head to create a unified proposal, and ask Kevin Hobbs to attend. JH to draft letter. 
· It is unsure as who the car park is owned by, but suggested that Argyll Estates be contacted initially. RT to action. 
8. Linkspan Update
· A public meeting took place with CMAL on 3rd September. An update was given regarding the scheduled works to the Linkspan.
· As yet it is unsure as to which company will be providing the freight service for the island during the duration of the Linkspan replacement. Consultation on this matter was expected to  take place before the tender closure, however CalMac failed to engage with the island. 

· The plans for the works appear to be very robust with the works expected to be completed within the expected timescale. 

· The replacement of the Coll Linkspan is scheduled to take place later this year. 

· It was agreed to write to CalMac and express disappointment in the lack of communication with Tiree during and prior to the tender process. RT/JH to action. 
9.  Cycling/Road Users Protocol
· Documentation and Signage has now been removed regarding the current stance on using Tiree’s Roads.

· It was noted that Police Scotland no longer have a dedicated unit for cycling and road safety, however, a Traffic Management representative would be happy to come to the island. The responsibility for providing advice for cycling and road safety now lies with the Local Authority, roads department.
· It was agreed to contact Islay Community Council and use their leaflet for road users as a baseline. It was noted as important that the information be directed to all road users, cyclists/cars/walkers etc, and to include information on emergency services, farm vehicles etc. 
· It was agreed that a draft text will be placed in An Tirisdeach. JH to action. 
10. Telephone Box
· There has been £3300 raised so far to go towards the phone box renovation project. It is hoped that a windfall application will be completed to secure more funds. 
· Scarinish and Balephuil phone boxes are expected to be completed first and will be the piolet boxes for the project. The remaining cost of restoration for these boxes is £1500 each, meaning that there are enough funds in place to complete the piolet boxes. 
· Tiree Glass and David Vale have donated materials for these boxes and Janet Bowler is currently looking out some archive images from An Iodhlann to include. 
· 2 boxes have been disconnected and now no longer have power, it is hoped that BT will disconnect another 2. 
· Keith Langley has also confirmed that these boxes have been disconnected and ensured that it is safe for works to continue. 
· JP is awaiting feedback from Argyll and Bute Council regarding insurance. 
· Thanks were given to JP for the update. 

11. Flag
· It was noted that Tiree Community Council will continue to take ownership of the Flag Project for 6 months, whilst additional work is done. 
12. AOCB

· A member of the public noted that there are some concerns over the safety of the An Talla Turbine. It is not currently generating any electricity, it is disconnected from the mains and is unable to be stopped in case of emergency, the mechanism for lowering the turbine is also damaged. It was agreed to ask the An Talla Committee of its status. JH to action. 
· Tiree Community Council has completed consultation on The Islands Bill and Marine Protected Areas over the Summer period. 
There being no other business the meeting was closed; the date of the next meeting is 9th October.   
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